
The Pandora Village Council met in regular session on Tuesday,  
March 9, 2010 at 5:00 PM at the Municipal Building with Mayor, John 
Schlumbohm, presiding. 
 
Members Present: Painter, Vance, Fricke, Hall, Stall, Blank 
Members Absent:  None 
 
The meeting was opened with Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Painter, seconded by Mr. Blank to approve the 
February 23, 2010 Minutes. Voting: All Yea. 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Vance, seconded by Mrs. Stall to approve the 
Treasurer's Report for February, 2010. Voting: All Yea. 
 
The following bills were presented for payment: 
 
9029 Ft. Jennings State Bank      877.30 
9030 Daniel Rader        720.00 
9031 Ft. Jennings State Bank       10.00 
9032 Dominion East Ohio          5,035.59 
9033 American Electric Power         2,873.96 
9034 American Legion #616           250.00 
9035 Andrew Zuercher        90.00 
9036 Bell Auto Supply         8.94 
9037 Brown Supply Co.       375.28 
9038 Doug Shaneyfelt         6.00 
9039 Fairpoint Comm.       362.71 
9040 Fields of Dreams Mowing      150.00 
9041 Friends Business Source       79.30 
9042 Grainger         58.68 
9043 M&M Hauling         70.00 
9044 Martin Schwab       139.43 
9045 MASI Environ. Serv.      575.95 
9046 Miller Textile Serv.      194.56 
9047 Morton Salt           1,632.26 
9048 Northwest Tractor Co.        7.00 
9049 Ohio Police Pen. Fnd.         3,490.64 
9050 Ottawa Feed & Grain       26.42 
9051 Parsons Auto Service         1,973.57 
9052 Putnam Stone         28.38 
9053 Quill Corp.         91.97 
9054 Richard Wahl           2,000.00 
9055 Riley Creek Pharmacy       16.90  
9056 Stanley W. Schneck        32.00 
9057 Tim Gray        136.50 
9058 Treasurer,State of Ohio         4,563.04  
9059 Unverferth Motor Sales       68.35 
9060 Verizon Wireless       173.94 
         $  26,118.67 
Payroll Account: 
 
1558 Stanley Schneck  $ 1,428.12 
1559 Lana Burry       836.55 
1560 Aaron Basinger      154.11 
1561 Paul Bishop       138.84 
1562 Eric Rayle       952.19 
1563 Scott Stant     1,177.26 
1564 Rick Morrison      907.16 
1565 Marvin Steiner    1,311.57 
1566 First National Bank   2,634.73 
1567 Ohio School Income Tax     349.06 
1568 Ohio Dept. Taxation     592.62 
1569 Ohio Police Pen. Fnd.     616.29 
Online Pmt-OPERS     3,370.49 
            14,468.99 
         $  40,587.66 
      
Motion was made by Mr. Hall, seconded by Mrs. Stall to approve the bills 
as presented. Voting: All Yea. 
 
The Village Administrator reported on the following: 1) The Hilty Home 
would like to have a petting zoo for the Child Care Center.  It was the 
consensus of the Council to grant permission for a petting zoo for the 
Child Care Center. 2) The Fire Department has been awarded $101,000 FEMA 
Grant.  This grant is to be used for equipment and training.  The Fire 
Chief stated to Mr. Schneck they will be buying a cascade system, 
turnout gear, boots and other equipment.  As to the cascade system, 
since it takes up a lot of room, the Fire Chief, Jason Kinsinger asked 
if another bay could be added to the Fire Station building to house the 



EMS ambulance and equipment.  Thus, the current EMS bay would be 
utilized for the cascade system.  Discussion was had as to seeking 
estimated costs for this additional bay.  Mr. Schneck will be contacting 
several contractors who specialize in metal buildings as to this 
project.  Also Fire Chief, Jason Kinsinger, will be at the next council 
meeting to discuss this matter further. 
 
The Community Center Committee has turned over the playground to the 
Village to maintain.  Also the remaining balance in the Playground Fund 
of $166.44 was remitted to the Village to be used for maintenance 
expenses of the playground. 
 
Discussion was had as to the Kevin Peth property located at 109 South 
High Street.  This property suffered a fire previously and was to be 
sold at Sheriff's sale, but the owners filed bankruptcy, so at the 
present time everything is on hold.  Discussion was had whether this 
residence would fall under the village's ordinance regarding unsafe 
structures.  Village Solicitor, Michael Borer, stated since the owners 
have filed bankruptcy, the Village may not be able to have this property 
declared unsafe, but the owners could be notified to clean up around 
their residence.  It was the consensus of the Council for Mr. Borer to 
send a letter to the Peths to clean up outside around their property. 
 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned upon a 
motion by Mr. Vance, seconded by Mr. Fricke. Voting: All Yea. 
 
 
 
 
 
SIGNED:_______________________________ SIGNED:__________________________ 
         Mayor                                 Fiscal Officer 
 


